# Brighton News

by Bette Moore

Mr. and Mrs. Wade Morrow left Wednesday heading South in search of warmer weather and some sunshine.

der hospital care at Trenton ed by reading Hymn 162 in unare Mrs. Jack Wiley, Mr. Orval ison. Kelly, Mrs. G. S. Langdon and Mr. Fred Meyers.

Dr. and Mrs. F. H. Dunnett have had their daughter, Mrs. H G. McColl and grandchildren Mary Beth and Grant visiting them for a couple of weeks. The McColls are from Cleveland, Ohio.

The Past Matrons of the Eastern Star of Brighton and Colborne met Tuesday at the home of Mrs. Clarence Peebles of Col-

Church Women held their in- utes of the last meeting. Church. The meeting opened Hetherington. at 10.30 followed by luncheon. Guest speaker for the inauguration was Mrs. E. Long of Toronto, a member of the Dominion Board.

Mr. William Conn was taken to Kingston Hospital on Monday for treatment.

Miss Debbie Gagne, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. William Gagne was a week-end houseguest of Miss Margaret Stockwell, Trenton.

on Sunday were Mr. Langdons sister, Dell and his brothers owed with lunch served by Mrs. Donald and James of Toronto.

The inaugural meeting of 'meeting 3" of the United Church Women was held at the and Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Marshhome of Mrs. Scott Hucheson all joined the Donald Vincents on Tuesday, January 16th with and Gerald Hetheringtons along a good attendance.

charge of Mrs. Gummer with Hetheringtons and Vincents en-Mrs. Edwards taking the Scripture lesson followed by a bus- our, at the Vincent home and iness session with election of officers for the coming year,

As succeeding past-president, Mrs. Frank Sager; Mrs. Fox was elected with Mrs. Scott home" following a stay at Tren-Huteheson and Mrs. Gummer assistant leaders. Mrs. Howard Scriver was elected treasurer, Mrs. John Atkins, secretary, Mrs. J. Boes, visiting convener, Mrs. Fox, social convener and Mrs. Hutchinson, program convener.

Mizpah Benediction after which oms-Poached eggs in nests of the hostess served a delicious Corned Beef Hash-Baby peas lunch during the social half -Hot rolls-Coffee hour.

The annual business meeting of St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church will be held on January 30th. Church members and their families will join for a pot-luck supper. Most of the "luck" has been removed from the "pot" for the W.A. are providing the ham, buns, and coffee with each family to bring 2 things with them. Families are also encouraged to take their Christmas Greeting cards at that time. The cards will be sent abroad for the use of Missionaries.

On the radio or T.V., I don't know which, I heard the words, "Only 52 more days until Spring." No, I didn't count them for I'm convinced the way the days pass, it's doubtless a fact. Only one thing, would someone slippery hills is lessened by please tell me where last sum- maintaining a steady speed and Badge Convenor, Mrs. B. Griffmer went? I haven't caught up staying away from skid tracks ith with that yet and now Spring made by other vehicles. is coming.

St. Andrews W.A. and W.M.S.

The ladies of St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, Brighton, met last week at the home of Mrs. Jeffrey Fullarton. Mrs. Hill opened the WMS meeting by reading from "Glad Tidings" Among the Brightonians un- a devotional publication follow-

the Scripture reading and the life being spent in this area. usual business was taken care of followed by the singing of ie McColl of Apsley. Following Hymn 152. Mrs. Hill gave the his marriage he lived at Coe benediction.

the W.A portion of the joint Colborne in 1922. meeting with a New Years welprayer for the New Year by Methodist Church) in Salem. Mrs. Amit closed the devotional period.

Mrs. Armit opened the busin-The Presbytery of the United ess meeting by reading the min- area he worked on the Canadian augural meeting on Tuesday roll was called, dues paid and he worked for the Corporation the 23rd at the Colborne United annual report read by Mrs. of Colborne.

> The February meeting will be held at the home of Mrs. Donald Mrs. Rowley co-hostesses. Each member is requested to bring to that meeting.

The motion was made by Mrs. Cheer, seconded by Mrs. Hetherington to begin plans for cattering a social event of the future.

with the benediction and a reading. The ladies held a spelling Visiting the Gerald Langdons match with Nurse Thomas the winner. A social half hour foll-Fullarton and Mrs. Hetherington and Mrs. Hill assisting.

Mr. and Mrs. Burt Seaborn with Mr. William Gagne as they wished Mrs. Gagne a happy bir-The Devotional period was in thday, Saturday night. The tertained, in Mrs. Gagnes hontrue to the species, the women Scout and Guide took all the honours in both euchre and bridge.

> Mrs. Pat Anson is now "at ton Memorial Hospital.

Bette's Recipe Exchange

Breakfast Menu

The meeting closed with the Orange Juice or Orange Bloss-

This is a perfect "easy" entertaining breakfast for company or your bridge group. Breakfast, served at 11.00 permits more free time in the late afternoon for all.

Does anyone have a recipe for old-fashioned baked beans made with molasses? Won't you share it with us?

THE LAST WORD

(weekly statistics by courtesy of Brighton Provincial Police)

Week of January 15 to 21

Motor Vehicle Accidents Arrests 1 under Assault 4 under Liquor Control Act.

Difficulty encountered climbing

'Til Thursday

**OBITUARY** 

Willet Wesley Masters

One of Colborne's oldest residents, Mr. W. W. Masters passed away in Cobourg District General Hospital early Wednesday morning, January 12th, 1962 in his 89th year. He had been in failing health for a few weeks and had been in hospital for five days.

He was born near Warkworth Ontario, in 1873, son of Mr. and ial originated in 1945 when a treasurer for the first time. Mrs. Taylor read Psalm 8 for Mrs. George Masters. His early

In 1907 he married Miss Jess-Hill. He came to reside in Sal-Mrs. William Armit opened em in 1917, coming to live in

come to both visitors and mem- Little Lake Lodge L.O.L. He bers. Mrs. Fullarton read the attended in his earlier years Scripture, Revelations 21:1-7. A the United Church (then the

He was employed for many years in the lumber camps. The National Railway. In later years

He is survived by his wife, one daughter Alice (Mrs. Harold Bellamy) Cannington; two grand Vincent with Mrs. Evans and daughters, Marlyn (Mrs. Robert bers to provide the programme. those scrumptious pot luck Beardsall) Orillia, Miss Donna Bellamy, Cannington, one great one towel and one pot holder granddaughter, Miss Sherry Beardsall, Orillia.

Mr. Masters rested at the G. B. Barnes Funeral Home, North Street, Colborne, where many way there is a variety and friends and relatives called to pay their respects. The funeral Mrs. Hill closed the meeting service, which was largely attended, was held Friday, January 12th, 1962 at 2 p.m., conducted by Rev. R. W. French. There were numerous beautiful floral tributes.

Interment was in Salem Cemetery.

The pallbearers were Messrs. Chesel McColl, Leslie McColl, (nephews of the deceased), Apsley; Claude Puffer, Morganston; Cecil Bellamy, Archie Bellamy and Grant Whaley all of Salem.

Relatives attended from Toronto, Peterboro, Apsley, Lakefield, Cannington, Havelock and Trenton.

The joint meeting of the Mothers' Auxiliaries to the Girl Guides and Boy Scouts was held on Monday, January 15th, at the home of Mrs. George Lati-

The annual Father and Son banquet was discussed and the date set at February 19th, to be held at the Legion Centre.

to the first Monday of each Watson. month, in the hope that more mothers maybe able to attend. All mothers and friends are especially invited to come out for the February meeting, and please bring some small object illness. to be auctioned off, and a few extra pennies. An auction sale is a grand way to have an enjoyable evening and raise a bit of money as well. This will be held on February 5th, at the home of Mrs. J. Armstrong. The officers for 1962 are as

follows:

Scouts

President, Mrs. G. Latimer Secretary, Mrs. M. Brown Treasurer, Mrs. W. Henderson

Guides

District Commissioner, Mrs. D. Gillespie Secretary, Mrs. J. Armstrong Treasurer, Mrs. W. Williams Joint Convenors, Mrs. G. Moore, Mrs. G. Blythe, Mrs. J. Lynn, Mrs. N. Maskery. Sunshine Convenor, Mrs. W Williams

Press Secretary, Mrs. J. Armbm strong.

# Salem Recreational Club Enters Its 17th Year

The Salem Recreational Club | icers for 1962 took over.

group of local ládies decided to After her opening remarks in their homes once a month.

and the get together is eagerly read. looked forward to as a social event.

appoints a lunch committee to with them. provide the lunch at alternate meetings. The present system at eight o'clock and dancing to for entertainment is for the music provided by local talent convenor to appoint two mem- with prizes galore and one of In this way the programme varies, sometimes a game of cards, sometimes a quiz game taken from a TV programme, occasionally a sight seeing tour or an out door barbecue and in this change. Some very original ideas have cropped up from time to time which makes the meetings interesting and full of

Twice a year the gals invite their husbands to join them for a Christmas party and a mid-

winter card party and dance.

held its first meeting for 1962 new president, Mrs. Ruth Fenat the home of Mrs. Jack Hut- aughty was in the chair while chings on Thursday, January 11. Mrs. Dorothy Chatterson took The club which is purely soc- over her duties as secretary-

have social evening together in which she welcomed all the members, and thanked Ann Many of the original mem- Hutchings for opening her home bers are still in attendance for the meeting, the president every month. Some have dropp- asked the secretary-treasurer to ed out and new ones have tak- read the minutes of the last en their places. There are now meeting and to give a financial He was a former member of thirty-six members on the roll report. These were adopted as

These were followed by a discussion of plans for our mid-The membership is divided winter party. It was decided into two groups, the eastern that this will take place in the group and the western group, auditoriam of the new Cramahe When he came to live in this These two groups each have a Township School on February convener, who looks after the 10th. Each member may invite entertainment and one who another couple or two to attend

There will be cards starting suppers for which the Salem ladies are famous. This year it will consist of a cold plate supper of cold meat and salads and home-made rolls with pies and jellies and tea and coffee.

After the plans were completed for the party the ladies enjoyed a game of "Password" taken from the TV program of that name with Dora Barnes acting as MC.

Then followed a delicious lunch provided and served by the hostess and lunch committ-At this meeting the new off- ee.

### RIDGE ROAD by Mrs. J. W. Evely

Mr. Bill Stickle of Toronto spent the week-end with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Harry Stickle.

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Evely and family of East Colborne were Sunday dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. J. W. Evely.

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Maginn of Cobourg called on Mr. and Mrs. Fred Heagle on Thursday evening.

Miss Sharon Peacock of Colborne was a Saturday tea guest of Miss Mary Stickle.

Mr. John Snape has his nephew from Port Arthur visiting

Mr. Bill Stickle was a Sunday tea guest of Mr. and Mrs. Mc-

Bride in Castleton. Miss Gale Watson of Kings-It was decided to change the ton spent the week-end with date of the regular meetings her parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. W.

> Miss Mary Stickle spent Saturday afternoon in Colborne

> with Miss Sharon Peacock. Mrs. James Sheppard return-

ed to work after two weeks of ice.

Miss Mary McBride of Castleton was a Sunday tea guest of Mr. and Mrs. Harry Stickle. Mr. and Mrs. Howard Samis spent Monday with Mrs. Clarence Samis.

of Brighton called on Mr. and ing. Mrs. Harry Stickle on Sunday. Mr. and Mrs. James Grey the week-end with Mr. and Mrs. Ray Mutton.

Mrs. George Stickle of Colborne called on Mr. and Mrs. Harry Stickle on Sunday.

Mrs. John McCracken, Shiloh Ray Mutton.

Sorry to report that Mrs. Jack Metcalf received word recently that her brother-in-law, was hurt with a tractor. wish him a speedy recovery.

Mr. Bill Stickle called on Mrs. George Stickle and Mr. and Mrs. Charles Sutton in Colborne on Sunday morning.



Lee Electric PHONE 283 COLBORNE

## **Gratton News** By Mrs. D. C. Johnston

Mrs. S. Knight has been confined to her bed for the past week following a fall on the

Mrs. N. Harrcott is spending some time with her daughter. Mrs. Fred Goody.

Mr. Earle Helps was in Sunderland on Monday.

Mr. and Mrs. F. S. Harnden were hosts of Front Road East Mr. and Mrs. Frank Chatten Farm Forum last Monday even-

Mrs. Bruce Harnden was hostess for the January meeting of and family of Streetsville spent the Women's Institute last Tues-

Farm Forum Bus Trip

Last Friday evening about 40 people journeyed on a bus sponsored by Front Road East Farm spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Forum to Mart Kenneys Ranch at Woodbridge to the weekly square dance party.

### Young Peoples Visit Scarboro

About 25 young people of St. Andrew's Young People Association spent the week-end as guests of Scarboro Young People. The group was accompanied by Rev. R. Knock.